

Jell

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

Street address: 629 East Main Street, Richmond, Virginia 23219

Mailing address: P.O. Box 1105, Richmond, Virginia 23218

TDD (804) 698-4021

www.deq.virginia.gov

September 15, 2008

David K. Paylor Director

(804) 698-4000 1-800-592-5482

The Honorable David Snyder, Chair Metropolitan Washington Air Quality Committee 777 North Capitol Street, N.E., Suite 300 Washington, D.C 20002

Dear Chairman Snyder:

L. Preston Bryant, Jr.

Secretary of Natural Resources

This is in response to your letter to the Richard D. Langford, Chairman of the State Air Pollution Control Board, regarding Virginia's opacity standards. On behalf of the Board, the Department has received the petition.

In accordance with the Virginia Administrative Process Act and the Board's Public Participation Guidelines, a notice of public comment on the petition for rulemaking will be published in the Virginia Register of Regulations on September 29, 2008. Public comments will be accepted on the petition until October 20, 2008. Upon completion of the public comment period, the Department will review the comments and present the petition along with a summary of comments and a recommendation on whether or not to initiate a rulemaking to revise the opacity standards to the Board.

I expect that a decision on initiating a rulemaking will come at the Board's meeting in December. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (804) 698-4378 or cmberndt@deq.virginia.gov.

Sincerely,

Cindy M. Berndt

Director, Office of Regulatory Affairs

Cindy m. Berndt

cc: Michael G. Dowd, Director Air Division Robert A. Mann, Office of

Regulatory Affairs